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DREDGING UPDATE FOR MEMBERS

5 February 2014

SAILING ACADEMY AND HAFAN DREDGING WORKS

I am pleased to advise you that the Harbour Consultative Committee met on 4th February, with Council representatives and the appointed dredging contractors, Jones Bros, who presented their plan of work to the meeting.

The programme commences now and includes both maintenance dredging; the capital dredge for the Academy and construction of the new harbour wall and pontoons.  There is also a small allowance for dredging of the channel.  It is hoped that the work will be complete by Easter, but it may go on longer. 
The dredging will be done in stages with fairways 12 and 11 first then the boats from fairways 10 and 9 will be moved over and this area then dredged.  The technique will be repeated until all fairways have been dredged.  Whilst the boats are being moved the dredger will be deployed on to the Capital part of the dredge so that time will not be wasted. An updated plan of the work will be displayed at the Hafan Office and other prominent places around the harbour.

The spoil from dredging is being divided into fine and course material so that the fine material can be reused for later landscaping. The land to the south of the island will be reclaimed and a bund has been installed to collect the material. 

Finally, recognising the recent severe weather additional survey work is being undertaken this week to identify whether there have been any significant changes to the seabed in the Hafan that need addressing.  There are suspicions that the entrance channel has closed to some degree and may require a land based dredge in addition to the scheduled work.

I will keep you informed of any further developments.

Best regards.

Dave Dewsbury

Chairman PMBHA
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